Date: 10/30/2019 10:41:33 PM

HARLAN RICHARDS

October 30, 2019

Phone Access In Stanley

Here's a letter I wrote to Deputy Warden Canziani about the new phone restrictions in Stanley prison. I sent copies of the letter to Warden Reed Richardson, Unit Manager Katzmark, Division of Adult Institutions Administrator Makda Fessahaye, and DOC Secretary Kevin Carr.

"I read your new phone policy and I am mystified. I don't understand how you could possibly believe that implementing those restrictions could be a good idea.

First of all, I have been in Unit 3A for almost 9 years and in all that time there has not been one conflict over phone access - we share the phones, take turns and do not cut in front of each other. We should be getting praised for our mature and responsible actions, not subjected to an unnecessary policy which will result in less phone access for everybody. You put a disclaimer at the bottom of your memo allowing for exclusions by unit managers. Why don't you make it a discretionary policy that only takes effect IF there are problems? As it stands, we are being saddled with a draconian policy for no reason.

Secondly, I don't know anyone who has friends and family that spend their time sitting next to their phone waiting for a prisoner to call. I rarely ever manage to reach anyone the first time I call, and when I do they are usually busy and tell me when to call back. Under your system, I won't be able to do that. And if an expected visit doesn't show up, I won't be able to call to find out why. People in the free world have lives to lead, are busy and only accept calls when it's convenient for them. They are not going to suddenly start making their lives revolve around the possibility that I may call them. Your new policy will result in restricting everyone from making phone calls. It won't be equal access, it will be equal DENIAL OF ACCESS.

Thirdly, assigning one phone to each tier will result in congestion in some phones and non-use in other phones based solely on whether the tier happens to have frequent phone users on it. Do you know why banks have one waiting line for multiple tellers? So that as many patrons as possible get served as quickly as possible. It is simply common sense. Also, it takes 3-5 minutes to place a call. You failed to take that into account when you set up the 20 minute time slots.

Finally, DAI Administrator Fessahaye negotiated a new phone contract with lower rates and our own accounts to give prisoners MORE access, not LESS. The point is to permit prisoners to maintain close ties with the free world to minimize the damage that being isolated in prison causes. Your decision to respond to the new increased phone access by essentially eliminating access via a Byzantine phone sign-up system is nothing more than mass punishment. You are

having phone access problems in some wings so you are going to teach us all a lesson by taking away everybody's phone access. Maybe you should punish the guys who fight over phones rather than take phone access from everybody?

You mentioned installing two more phones in each wing. Why don't you install 4 more phones and forget the sign-up restrictions? It's not like you don't have plenty of money to pay for it. You get: 1) kickbacks from the phone company, 2) kickbacks from the tablets, 3) kickbacks from canteen sales, and 4) kickbacks from the property and hobby catalogs. You also run regular fundraisers here but always give the money to the vets (who already have more money than they know what to do with). Maybe you should start having fundraisers that benefit everybody rather than a select few (I believe that the only reason the vets get preferential treatment is because the warden is in the National Guard). Use that money to install as many phones as it takes to permit unimpeded access for everyone. I would also like to point out that you have monthly pizza sales but give all the proceeds to organizations outside the prison. Perhaps it is time to start using money you get from prisoners for the benefit of prisoners. Creating unnecessary scarcity just because you can is no way to run a prison.

I have been in prison for 35 years. The last time I experienced phone restrictions as severe as the ones you recently implemented was in Waupun in the 1980s - before phone lines were installed in the cell halls. With 21st century technology all prisoners should be able to enjoy unimpeded access to phones.

I urge you to rescind your phone policy and resolve the issue by installing more phones."